
EESCC Meeting Minutes 

January 6th, 2021 
Virtual Meeting 

Attendees: 13: Bert Jacobson, Bonnie and Jim Mueller, Keith Olsen, Tim and Peggy Steck, Bruce 
Harmon, John Schmidt, Keith Olsen, Mike Glass, Simon Levear and Bren and Lorin Wamsley. 

President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 6:29 pm. 

Secretary, Peggy Steck read the December 2020 meeting minutes. 

Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurer’s report and it was approved as read. We now 
have 14 sponsorships paid for 2021. 

Old Business 

501(c)(3) Update – Licia was not present, so no update. The next EEMSP meeting is January 
19th. 

Larison/NHA – Mike Glass – (Should have been under old business on the agenda) The Larison 
dates are set for July 3rd and 4th. The next NHA meeting is January 14th. It will be an 
informational meeting only, no rule changes or voting.  NHA is proposing to provide the timing 
equipment and software for all hill climbs, using Farm Tec software. Tim will talk with Ryan 
Davis to get more info. 
NHA also has a new website and a public Facebook page. 

EESCC proposed Event Dates – Lorin Wamsley - Bert requested that we move the June date to 
June 5th and 6th.  The previous suggested dates of the 12th and 13th coincide with another event 
that he is attending. We all ok’d the date change. 
The Ice Breaker Sunday date may have a conflict with the Pac-12 WBB tournament finals.  
Interested parties will just make sure to leave in time for the 6pm game.  

Venues – Lorin Wamsley - VRC is all ok.  The registration area is being used as a drive through 
covid testing site, so we will have to move registration. Also, VRC will charge the same price for 
two days or one day.  
Douglas county Fairgrounds  - We will be able to secure our dates after February 1st.  
Willamette Pass – No response from them to calls or emails. We will just reschedule to HooDoo 
if WP is not available.  
HooDoo – Should be fine, our dates do not coincide with ACCO. Also not able to make contact 
at this time.  
Sweet Home site – They are not interested in having us at their site, paying or not.  



Sponsors – Lorin Wamsley –All but two from last year have agreed to sponsor 2021.  They are 
Alsco and Western Testing.  They may come on board again in the future.  We have one new 
sponsor, N Touch Detailing.  N Touch Detailing holds a car show at their business site in 
August and the owner said we could put up our EEMSP booth.  

New Business: 

Schedule Trailer Cleanup/work session – We will wait to schedule this as late as possible due 
to Covid. 

Newsletter release- Jim Mueller will create a newsletter just to let people know what is going 
on. 

Additional Agenda Items: 

Highway cleanup dates – Bonnie Mueller – the dates were set for this year’s roadside cleanup 
dates. They are #1; April 10th.  #2; August 14th and #3; November 20th.  Always subject to 
change. 

Cone Killer – Bert reminded Tim to figure out who won the Cone Killer award for 2020. 

IceBreaker – Bonnie brought up that this is the 55th year for Ice Breaker.  Do we want to do T-
shirts?  T-shirts were approved.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:49pm. 

Next Meeting: February 3rd , 2021, it will also be virtual.  If changed, a notification will be sent 
out. And it was requested to add the meeting info to Facebook.  

 Homework Assignments 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no 
later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 

Peggy made a request for articles on Facebook and no one responded. Not surprised. So now 
new articles for now.  


